
Organizational Highlights: 

· Returned to in-person rehearsals and 
performances for the first time since March 2020.

· Held a live fundraising gala (A Grand Night for 
Singing) after a lapsed season due to COVID-19 
pandemic.

· Prepared and performed two concerts: a Holiday 
concert in December 2021 and a concert 
featuring music by Beethoven and the Beatles in 
March 2022.

· Collaborated with the Holland Symphony 
Orchestra and choirs of Hope College in 2 
performances of Beethoven’s 9th Symphony.
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· Member fees were lower than budget due fewer singers 
because of Covid restrictions and fees were reduced due to 
fewer rehearsals and performances.

· Adventures in Harmony was not held due
to COVID restrictions.

· Actual expenses were lower than budget
by not having Adventures in Harmony,
fewer instrumentalists, and concert 
production costs. Reduction in expenses 
offset lower revenue from sponsorships than
budgeted.




